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Dear Grade One Families,                                                September 5, 2012    

I would like to take this opportunity to welcome your child into our Grade One classroom. I am looking forward to a fun filled year and look forward to getting to know you and your child better.  The following is an outline of how our class will run this year:

Homework is assigned on Monday and corrected on Friday; however it is monitored all week.   Student reading logs require a guardian’s signature and are checked daily.  Students will also have a notice folder which must be checked daily for important information and notices from the school.  Any notes regarding bussing arrangements, absentees or afterschool pick up should come in this folder as it is checked daily.

Literacy and Music will be taught by Mrs. Comeau and here is a brief outline for her classes:

· Students are expected to read 10 minutes per night.  The books they read on their own will be at their reading level.  Students will record their nightly readings. 
· The choice of reading material is usually up to the student.  Our classroom has a large collection of books from which to choose from.    
· If your child is reading a book at home and the book appears to be too difficult, please let Mrs. Comeau know so a new book can be sent home. 

Math will be taught by Mrs. Robinson and here is a brief outline for her class:
· Math homework is assigned  on Monday and is based on what is being taught in class that week. Students review the homework in class on Monday with their teacher.

· If you feel the homework takes your child too long to complete each evening, please write a note to let Mrs. Robinson know.

· Students will have tests, quizzes and complete exploratory activities in class on a regular basis.   

· The following is a list of internet sites that may help your child with learning their addition and subtraction facts and other math skills:
· www.coolmath.com
· www.iknowthat.com
· http://classroom.jc-schools.net/basic/math.html
You and Your World, Physical Education, Library and Art are all taught by Mr. Williston:

· Only during special occasions and for class projects will students have homework in these classes.

· Students will participate in our “Fitness Friday” running program every day (or the last day of the school week) so I ask that they dress to run on at day (no dresses please).

· Student Art will be displayed outside the classroom, but will be sent home regularly.   

Other things to note:

· Homework is usually not assigned on the weekends.  The students are expected to work hard during the week but deserve a break on the weekend!
· Please keep me informed about different traveling arrangements (ie. if you are picking up your child from school, etc.) with a note.
· If your child misses time a signed excuse is required by the District.

· In grade one, your child should be spending about 10-15 minutes per evening on homework
· Please feel free to contact me at school with any questions or concerns. 
Sincerely,
Mr. Williston
